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A PEOPLE KIND OF PLACE

November 6, 2012

County of St Paul
5015 49 Ave
St Paul, AB TOA 3A

Attention: Sheila Kitz:

At our last Recreation Board meeting on October 17, 2012, the Ag Society brought forward the
following request.

Organizations that will be recipient of proceeds from the rodeo dinners (town and county) will
also be required to help with the clean up after the suppers.

The organizations in the past have not helped and the Ag Society and Recreation Board are in
agreement to include this in their contract.

Please bring forward to your respective council for approval.
If both the Town and County approve, I will draft a contract for future organizations to follow.
Sincerely y

e

Gary Ward
Parks & Recreation Director

Phone: 780-645-5313 Fax: 780-645-5512

AR 1Ret, 3. oot Sinerior i Sa Email: gward@town.stpaul.ab.ca Web: www.town.stpaul.ab.ca



St. Paul Agricultural Society
Box 1203  St. Paul, AB TOA 3A0
780-645-4373 Fax: 780-645-2989
Website: stpaulagsociety.com

Email: agsociet@telusplanet.net

September 27, 2012\}

Town of St. Paul Rec Board &% o c ” /

Box 1480
St. Paul AB TOA 3A0

ATTN: Gary Ward
Dear Gary:
Regarding: 2012 Great Canadian Hoedown

We were, once again, very pleased to hear of the success and continued community support to
the Friday and Saturday night Toonie dinners.

It is our understanding, each year that both the Town and County choose an organization that
will be the recipient of proceeds from the dinners and that members from these organizations
presently attend, only, to collect payment.

As our Ag Society members and volunteers are maxed out for the week, it has been brought to
our attention there is a shortfall of volunteers for cleanup duties.

Duties include: Friday night (4 volunteers)
- Wipe down tables and chairs
- Reset chairs
- Empty garbage and put new bags in containers.

Saturday night (4 volunteers — need strength to load chairs &
move tables)
- Wipe down tables and chairs
- Put portion of chairs and tables in storage
- Empty garbage.

We would like to recommend, that perhaps in the future, organizations receiving the proceeds,
be responsible for providing their own volunteers for cleanup duties.

Your consideration of our request would be appreciated. Thank you.

Andre” ead, President
St. Paul Agricultural Society

c.c. Town of St. Paul
County of St. Paul No. 19



